
Have you or a loved one had 

surgery at our hospital?  What a 

blessing it is to have such critical 

health care right here in our 

community.  Each December, 

the Victoria Hospital Foundation 

hosts their annual Give a Little 

Life Day radiothon to benefit 

one major area of our hospital 

to further advance, expand 

and upgrade equipment and 

services.   

 

This year is an Operation of Care  as we support our 

surgical units.  

 

Our 31 skilled surgeons perform over 300 different sur-

geries each year including:  

¶ Mastectomy, tracheostomy, colonoscopy, hernia 

repair, appendectomy, colostomy, ulcer perfora-

tion, varicose veins  

¶ Cata rac ts ,  g laucoma , laser ,  neuro -

ophthalmology, carpel tunnel syndrome, knee ar-

throscopy, shoulder surgery  

¶ Pediatric, geriatric and adult dental surgeries in-

cluding extractions and restorations and emergen-

cies 

 

We want to provide the very best care to those who 

come to us.  New equipment is safer in design and in 

reliability. It allows for a wider scope of practice within 

our facility (less travel to Saskatoon) and it sends our 

medical staff the message that their efforts are appre-

ciated and that the communities are standing behind 

them.   

 

And with 6,000 surgeries performed annually in our 

hospital and more each year, the time has never 

been more critical to support our surgeons and their 

patients.  

 

Please help us on December 2 and Give a Little Life .  

Surgery is often the only therapy that can alleviate 

disabilities and reduce the risk for death from common 

conditions.    Itõs an Operation of Care on December 2 

and we invite you to please listen.  Then, please give.  

 

 

Dr. Randall Friesen, Senior Medical Officer, PAPHR  
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A Message from our New Board Chair 

The last 3 years as a board member of the Victoria Hospital Foundation has been an excellent 

opportunity to get involved, make a difference, and support our local Hospital Foundation.     I 

am now honoured and excited to have been invited to Chair our Board for the next two 

years.     

 

Our Foundation has shown tremendous growth and has matured over the last 30 years as we 

have continued to grow and establish a strong hospital foundation.    Beginning in September 

we will be also welcoming 4 new board members!    Greg Sproat, Marc Poulin, Colette Harnett, 

and Mo Chaudhary had expressed an interest in joining the board and we really look forward 

to having them as part of our team ð new people bring new ideas which we welcome and look forward to.  

 

The Victoria Hospital Foundation has been in existence for over 30 years.    We have only been able to grow and remain 

strong because of the strong support we receive from the individuals, businesses, and organizations in Prince Albert and 

surrounding communities.    As board members and staff, we are passionate about supporting our hospital and health re-

gion.   This is extremely important to us, and evidenced by the support we have received over the years, important to our 

communities as well.   For this, we truly thank you and look forward to your continued support.     
 

Angelo Minier, Board Chair  

Victoria Hospital Foundation  

 
The Victoria Hospital Foundation works hand in hand with our gener-

ous donors.  And we are happy to report that in just 18 months, to-

gether we have purchased 1 million dollars worth of vital medical 

equipment for your hospital!   Here are just some of the critical items 

that we purchased with your help:  

 

¶ 7 telemetry units for monitoring the recovery of critically ill inten-

sive care patients  

¶ New courtyard and landscaping for Mental Health patients  

¶ Art program for Mental Health patients and frames to display 

their work  

¶ Blinds and new mattresses for all mental health patient rooms  

¶ New furniture for mental health family room  

¶ Instrument sterilizer  

¶ Cuddle cot for families suffering the loss of a newborn  

¶ Baby weigh scales  

¶ Renovations in pediatrics (new paint and counter tops)  

¶ Stroke therapy computer and monitor to assess stroke pa-

tients on -site 

¶ Blood pressure monitors  

¶ Birthing beds  

¶ Stretchers for Emergency Room and Renal Dialysis  

¶ Breast pumps for new mothers  

¶ New incubators for medically fragile newborns  

¶ Outdoor gazebo for Herb Bassett Home  

¶ Diagnostic Ultrasound  

¶ Ceiling track lifts for Herb Bassett residents and staff  

¶ Wheelchairs  

¶ Overhead table for Emergency Room  

¶ Portable fibre scope for Emergency Room  

¶ Under counter fridge for Renal Dialysis  

¶ Respiratory humidifier  

¶ Patient monitors for pediatrics  

¶ Pediatric unit renovations  

¶ New speculums, forceps, suction tubes for ENT surgery  



Pediatrics Feeling the Love  

Tim  Hortons Prince Albert 

chose the Victoria Hospi-

tal and itõs pediatric unit  

to benefit from their 

Smile Cookie Campaign!  

As a result, all 16 pediat-

ric rooms have been re-

painted, decorated and 

outfitted with  new coun-

tertops and sinks!  

 


